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Memorandum for the Record 
Transportation Planning and Programming Committee of the 
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) 
 
September 24, 2009 Meeting  
10:00 AM – 2:15 PM, State Transportation Building, Conference Room 4, 10 Park Plaza, 
Boston 
David Mohler, Chair, representing James Aloisi, Executive Office of Transportation & 
Public Works (EOT) 
 
Decisions 
The Transportation Planning and Programming Committee voted to take the following 
actions: 

• hire Mariya Maslova and Steven Andrews as planners in the Transit Service 
Planning Group of Central Transportation Planning Staff (CTPS) 

• adopt for recommendation to the MPO the Amendment to JOURNEY TO 2030, 
the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) incorporating members’ agreed upon 
changes and cost changes (detailed in the body of these minutes) 

• adopt for recommendation to the MPO the federal fiscal years (FFYs) 2010 – 
2013 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP), incorporating agreed upon 
changes 

• approve the minutes of the meeting of August 20 
• approve the Route 60 Mobility Study 

 
Meeting Agenda 
 
1. Public Comments 
Edward Marsteiner, National Development, requested that the MPO support funding – 
though the TIP or American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) – for a roadway 
improvement project for I-95/Route 128 Exit 42 in Wakefield and Exit 43 in Lynnfield. 
He noted that the project would support a smart growth, mixed-use development in 
Lynnfield that is expect to create about 300 construction jobs and 1,000 permanent jobs. 
 
William Gustus, Town of Lynnfield, also requested the MPO’s support for the project. 
He added that, in addition to creating jobs, the new development will help the Town of 
Lynnfield meet its 10% affordable housing quota required under Chapter 40B. He 
reported that the development project has the support of the Lynnfield Board of 
Selectmen and the community.  
 
Rosamond Delori, on behalf of the Town of Lincoln Board of Selectmen, voiced support 
for the Concord – Crosby’s Corner project and asked that the MPO approve the FFYs 
2010 – 2013 TIP as drafted. 
 
2. Chair’s Report – David Mohler, EOT 
There was none. 
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3. Subcommittee Chairs’ Reports – Arnie Soolman, Director, Central Transportation 
Planning Staff, for Paul Regan, Chair, Administration and Finance Subcommittee 
The Administration and Finance Subcommittee met this morning and voted to 
recommend that the Committee approve the hiring of two new employees at CTPS. (The 
Committee addressed this issue under Agenda Item #6.) 
 
4. Regional Transportation Advisory Council – Malek Al-Khatib, Regional 
Transportation Advisory Council 
M. Al-Khatib introduced the next chair of the Advisory Council, Laura Wiener, and 
expressed that he enjoyed working with the Committee during his term as chair. 
 
5. Director’s Report – Arnie Soolman, Director, Central Transportation Planning Staff 
(CTPS) 
The Commonwealth is proceeding with the Statewide Household Travel Survey, which is 
expected to begin early next year and will take about 12 months to complete. The project 
will involve collecting travel diaries from 15,000 households statewide (10,000 in the 
MPO’s model region). The Boston Region MPO has contributed $600,000 to the survey 
over the past two years.  
 
A pilot survey is beginning this week to test recruiting procedures, questionnaires, and 
data processing procedures prior to the main survey. A. Soolman encouraged people to 
participate in the survey if they are recruited. Karl Quackenbush, Deputy Director of 
CTPS, will give members a briefing on the status of the survey at a future meeting. 
 
6. Approval of New Hires – Arnie Soolman, Director, Central Transportation 
Planning Staff 
The Administration and Finance Subcommittee recommended that the Committee 
approve the hiring of two new employees at CTPS: Mariya Maslova and Steven 
Andrews. Both are graduates of the University of Massachusetts with masters’ degrees in 
Transportation Engineering. 
 
A motion to hire Mariya Maslova and Steven Andrews as planners in the Transit Service 
Planning Group of CTPS was made by Paul Regan, MBTA Advisory Board, and 
seconded by Eric Bourassa, Metropolitan Area Planning Council (MAPC). The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
7. JOURNEY TO 2030 Amendment – Anne McGahan, Regional Transportation Plan 
Manager, MPO Staff 
Members were provided with the following materials for their discussion of the 
Amendment to JOURNEY TO 2030, the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) (see 
attached): 

• Summary of the draft Amendment to JOURNEY TO 2030 (handout that was 
distributed at public workshops for the RTP) 

• Sections of the document that have been revised 
• Matrix summarizing public comments received  
• Summary of public comments by theme and suggested responses 
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Changes to RTP Text and Tables 
A. McGahan discussed changes to the document text, which included the following: 

• the addition of text explaining the public comment process 
• a change to the cost of the Boston Logan Airport – Consolidated Rental Car 

Facility (reduced to $337 million in Table 10-1 and Table 12-2) 
• addition of project timeframes in Table 13-4 as requested by FHWA, and the 

removal from the list of projects that have already been advertised 
• changes to project descriptions: 

o Boston Logan Airport – Consolidated Rental Car Facility 
o Concord to Westford – Bruce Freeman Memorial Rail Trail 
o Hudson to Acton – Assabet River Rail Trail 
o Cambridge, Somerville, and Medford – Green Line Extension 
o Compact Communities – Urban Ring, Phase 2 

• the addition of  a footnote to Table 13-5 stating that 50% of the funds for the 
Green Line Extension project are anticipated to come from the federal New Starts 
Program 

• the addition of text on pages 15-16 to provide the MPO’s estimates of carbon 
dioxide emissions 

 
Members identified the following changes that should be made to Tables 10-1 and 13-4: 

• change the cost of the Boston – East Boston Haul Road project from $13 million 
to $18 million (Table 10-1) 

• change a footnote to clarify that a developer is paying for the on-ramp 
construction of the Canton/Westwood – I-95 Northbound/Dedham Street Ramp/ 
Dedham Street Corridor project, but not the corridor portion (Table 10-1) 

• change the cost of the Canton/Westwood – I-95 Northbound/Dedham Street 
Ramp/ Dedham Street Corridor project from $35 million to $9 million and 
transfer the remaining $26 million to the Canton – I-93/I-95 Interchange project 
(Table 10-1) 

• change the cost of the 1000 Additional Park and Ride Spaces project from $25 
million to $69.1 million (Table 10-1) 

• Add $50 million of the cost of the Boston/Cambridge – Longfellow Bridge project 
to the FFY 2010 funding band to allow for early action work on the bridge (Table 
13-4)  

 
Boston/Cambridge – Longfellow Bridge 
In response to EOT’s suggestion to change the cash flow for the Boston/Cambridge – 
Longfellow Bridge project, Jim Gillooly, City of Boston, expressed concern that the 
change in the phasing of the project could impact the traffic management plan designed 
to minimize traffic impacts while repairs are conducted on the bridges spanning the 
Charles River. He stated that the City of Boston, does not want it to be inferred that by 
accepting the cash flow changes, the City would be agreeing to change the traffic plan or 
the phasing of the projects; in fact they do not want people to think that the city accepts 
everything that might result from agreeing to this early action. Eric Bourassa, MAPC, 
noted that the City of Cambridge contacted MAPC with similar concerns.  
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Later in the meeting, the Chair received more information from MassHighway regarding 
the anticipated traffic impacts. MassHighway reported that this early action work on the 
Longfellow Bridge is not expected to interrupt traffic on local streets, but may require 
single lane closures. Most of the work will be performed by barge from the Charles 
River. Members approved of moving $50 million of the project’s funds to the FFY 2010 
time band. 
 
Marlborough/Hudson – I-495/I-290/Route 85 Connector Interchange Improvements 
Members then heard a public comment from State Representative Danielle Gregoire. 
Representative Gregoire thanked the MPO for including the Marlborough/Hudson – I-
495/I-290/Route85 Connector Interchange Improvements project on the Illustrative 
Project List, but requested that the project be added to the fiscally constrained list. She 
noted that there are public safety and capacity issues on the roadway, which is on the 
border of two MPOs. Having the project on the fiscally constrained list would make it 
more possible for state legislators to advocate for federal funding for the project. She 
noted that the project has been on the MPO’s project list for a long time. 
 
Arthur Frost, MassHighway District 3, expressed the District’s concern about safety 
problems at the intersection. There have been roll-over accidents there and high traffic 
volumes that result in gridlock. The district would like to widen the interchange and 
widen the bridges on I-495 at the same time, to avoid having to do interim work on the 
bridges. The Environmental Notification Form for the project has been filed and 
MassHighway does not believe an Environmental Impact Report will be required. A. 
Frost provided an updated cost for constructing the interchange and bridges; the current 
cost is approximately $110 million. 
 
Mary Pratt, Town of Hopkinton, and Ginger Esty, Town of Framingham, also spoke to 
the need for safety improvements at the area. M. Pratt advised that the MPO provide 
some funding to keep the project design going.  
 
E. Bourassa noted that the project is a priority of the Minuteman Advisory Group on 
Interlocal Coordination (MAGIC), but also that there are other subregional priorities that 
the MPO has not been able to fund. He spoke to the need for the legislature to have 
conversations about state funding for transportation projects. He also noted the 
importance of having the project on the Illustrative Project List since the MPO will be 
going through the RTP process again in 2011 and reprioritizing. 
 
Secretary of Transportation 
Secretary of Transportation James Aloisi arrived at the meeting and had a discussion with 
members about a number of topics including, the upcoming transition of the state’s 
transportation agencies to MassDOT and options for raising revenues for transportation.  
 
Public Comments – Regional Transportation Plan 
Prior to this meeting, members were provided copies of all written public comments 
received (all were emailed). Paper packets were available for members to view at this 
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meeting. Members also received a matrix summarizing those comments, and a summary 
of the comments by theme with proposed responses. 
 
Members had comments or suggestions on several of the proposed responses to the 
public comments (see the attached document titled, “Plan Amendment Comments by 
Theme”). Member’s comments and discussion points are included below, under the 
appropriate theme. 
 
Theme #1:  Projects eliminated from the Recommended List of Projects but included in 
the Illustrative Projects Chapter 
 
Regarding a comment (highlighted by J. Gillooly) requesting that the MPO program $14 
million to advance the design of the Silver Line, Phase 3 project, members discussed 
whether this action would require the project to be programmed in the TIP or RTP. Since 
the project costs over $10 million and is capacity adding, it would have to be in the RTP. 
However, there was a question about whether the project could be programmed for 
design with no construction funding in the RTP. This is a question for the Federal Transit 
Administration (FTA). 
 
In response to a question by M. Pratt about funding the design for the 
Marlborough/Hudson – I-495/I-290/Route 85 Connector Interchange Improvements 
project, D. Mohler noted that MassHighway could pay for the design with non-federal 
money. However, he questions whether MassHighway should be spending on the design 
of a project that the MPO cannot fund. 
  
Theme #2: Projects included in the original RTP and eliminated in the Amendment   
 
Members agreed to leave a federal earmark for the Everett, Malden, and Medford – 
TeleCom Boulevard project unused. 
 
Theme #3: Projects that should be in the Illustrative Projects Chapter 
 
Malek Al-Khatib, Advisory Council, noted that the Advisory Council is supportive of the 
North-South Rail Link and Red/Blue Line Connector Construction projects. He noted that 
they are important to the region and to the northeast corridor. He recommended that they 
be include in the RTP. 
 
Theme #4: Projects not included in either the original RTP or the Amendment 
 
The MPO was asked to fund improvements at the Boston Harbor Islands National 
Recreation Area. On behalf of the Island Alliance, E. Bourassa asked if these projects 
would need to be in the RTP if the Island Alliance received federal TIGER funds for the 
projects. D. Mohler responded that, although the projects are not air quality significant, 
they would need to be amended into the RTP if the cost would be over $10 million. Staff 
was advised to alert the Island Alliance to the TIP process. 
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Theme #5: Changes to Project Timeframes 
 
Jim Gallagher, MAPC, suggested that the response to comments requesting changes to 
project timeframes include mention that there could be an amendment to the RTP when 
decisions are made about funding projects with ARRA monies. If the ARRA changes 
necessitate an amendment to the RTP, there may be room to move other projects into 
earlier RTP time bands. 
 
Theme #6: Changes to Project Descriptions 
 
The MPO received comments requesting that the design for the Assembly Square Orange 
Line Station include a second headhouse. Joe Cosgrove, MBTA, suggested changing the 
response to those comments to note that the design is still early in its development and 
that this issue will be resolved during the design process. Paul Regan, MBTA Advisory 
Board, expressed concern that a second headhouse would double the operating costs for 
that station. Staff was advised to add in the response that the MBTA is continuing to 
work with project proponents to analyze the second headhouse issue, but that the design 
currently includes only one headhouse. 
 
Theme #7: Items not addressed in the RTP 
 
Regarding comments about the need for expanding bicycle and pedestrian infrastructure 
in the region, J. Gillooly recommended adding language to the response to note that, as a 
rule, new MPO-funded road project designs incorporate bicycle and pedestrian 
accommodation. Members also noted that calling these projects “enhancements” might 
give the wrong impression – they are important transportation improvements. 
 
To address comments requesting more discussion in the RTP of greenhouse gases, J. 
Gallagher suggested adding information on carbon dioxide emissions under the No Build 
scenario and the 2000 Base scenario. D. Mohler suggested amending the text to explain 
that the MPO is reducing the growth of carbon dioxide emissions. 
 
Members discussed a question raised by commenters about how the anticipated 
significant increase in transit ridership would be accommodated in the future. K. 
Quackenbush noted that the projected increase is due largely to the adoption of the 
MetroFuture demographic projections, which concentrate growth in transit-served areas. 
As the travel forecasts were done in an unconstrained manner, as is always done for RTP 
purposes, the future demand cannot necessarily be accommodated on every line. David 
Koses, City of Newton, suggested adding to the response to provide examples of how the 
MPO is improving transit, such as by funding the Green Line Extension project. 
 
Theme #8: Requests for projects to be removed  from the RTP  
 
Staff was advised to send comments requesting the removal of the Somerville – Route 28 
Bridge over Washington Street to MassDOT. Staff was also advised to note in the 
response that the project is programmed for Accelerated Bridge Project funding. 
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Thomas Bent, City of Somerville, asked for clarification about what the $22 million for 
the project would be funding. He said that the City of Somerville would like to see the 
project delayed, unless there is a safety issue at the location, and that the City would like 
to bring the roadway to street level. Later during the meeting, staff received clarification 
that the project location is actually Route 28 over Gilman Street and involves a bridge 
replacement. 
  
Votes 
A motion to adopt the Amendment to the RTP incorporating members’ recommended 
changes was made by Eric Bourassa, MAPC, and seconded by J. Cosgrove. The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
A motion to change costs for the following projects in the Amendment to the RTP was 
made by P. Regan, and seconded by S. Woelfel: 

• Boston – East Boston Haul Road: change from $13 million to $18 million 
• Canton/Westwood – I-95 Northbound/Dedham Street Ramp/ Dedham Street 

Corridor: change from $35 million to $9 million and transfer the remaining $26 
million to the Canton – I-93/I-95 Interchange project 

• 1000 Additional Park and Ride Spaces: change from $25 million to $69.1 million  
• Boston/Cambridge – Longfellow Bridge: move $50 million from the FFY 2011 – 

2015 band to the FFY 2010 band 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
A motion to add the North-South Rail Link and Red/Blue Line Connector Construction 
projects to the Amendment to the RTP was made by M. Al-Khatib. The motion failed for 
lack of a second. 
 
D. Mohler reported that EOT has received a letter noticing that the cost for the Quincy – 
Quincy Center Concourse project has increased from $7.5 million to $10.1 million. The 
project has the potential to be ARRA funded. Michael Chong, Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA), stated that the MPO does not have to change the RTP now to 
reflect that cost change. 
 
T. Bent requested that the Somerville – Route 28 Bridge over Gilman Street project go 
through as planned. The City of Somerville plans to work with the agencies involved to 
repair the bridge to bring it from a state of “structurally deficient” to “deficient.”  
 
A. McGahan noted that per FHWA’s request, staff added information about project 
funding sources to Table 13-4. 
 
D. Mohler announced that MassHighway had just informed staff that the cost figure for 
the Boston/Cambridge – Longfellow Bridge project that should be in the FFY 2010 band 
is $60 million (not $50 million). Members agreed to that adjustment. 
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A motion to adopt the Amendment to the Regional Transportation Plan with the 
aforementioned changes was made by T. Bent, and seconded by G. Esty. The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
8. FFYs 2010 – 2013 Transportation Improvement Program – Hayes Morrison, TIP 
Manager, MPO Staff 
Members were provided with a memorandum describing changes made since August 20 
to the draft FFYs 2010 – 2013 TIP, new TIP tables reflecting those changes, and a matrix 
summarizing public comments. (See attached.) Members received all public comments 
by email prior to this meeting. Paper packets were available for them to review at this 
meeting. 
 
H. Morrison summarized the changes outlined in the attached memorandum. The changes 
were made in response to public comments. They include the addition of several federal 
earmarks, the addition of projects to the Universe of Projects, and corrections and updates 
to project descriptions and costs. 
 
She also noted that staff had received an email from Sarah Cannon Holden, Town of 
Lincoln Board of Selectmen, thanking the MPO for programming the Concord and 
Lincoln – Crosby’s Corner project. 
 
The MBTA has informed staff that there will need to be changes to the transit portion of 
the FFYs 2010 and 2011 elements. In FFY 2010, $8 million from the Locomotive and 
Coach Procurement line item will be distributed among System Upgrades and Ferry 
System Upgrades. 
 
The following themes were seen in public comments received: 

• requests to add cash flows for the State Implementation Plan (SIP) projects 
• requests for bicycle trail projects in the TIP, particularly the Bruce Freeman 

Memorial Rail Trail 
• support for the Concord and Lincoln – Crosby’s Corner project. 
• opposition to funding the Bruce Freeman Memorial Rail Trail project given the 

fiscal climate  
• gratitude for funding to the MetroWest Regional Transit Authority 
• comments from each MAPC subregion, identifying project priorities in each 

subregion 
• request for funding in the North Suburban Planning Council subregion for the 

Woburn – Montvale Avenue and Woburn – New Boston Street Bridge projects  
• request for moving earmarks for the Cambridge – Kendall Square 

Streetscape/Broadway to the FFY 2010 element (MassHighway believes these are 
more appropriately programmed in FFY 2011) 

• request for restoration of funding for the Marlborough/Hudson – I-495/I-
290/Route85 Connector Interchange Improvements project 

• other comments requesting the restoration of funding for individual projects 
 
M. Al-Khatib commented that there should be more freight projects in the TIP. 
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In response to questions from D. Mohler, H. Morrison provided the following 
information: 

• The projects with High Priority Project (HPP) earmarks programmed for FFY 
2010 will be deliverable in that year. 

• The additional money that will fund the Somerville – Improvements to Broadway 
in Somerville Construction project will come from state Public Works Economic 
Development (PWED) grant and federal Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) monies. 

• The total amount of FFY 2010 funds to be spent on the Boston – Chelsea Street 
Bridge is $21.5 million. 

• The Malden – Pleasant Avenue Construction project in FFY 2011 is fully-funded 
by its HPP earmark. 

• The Franklin – Route 140 Improvements Construction project in FFY 2011 is 
fully-funded by its HPP earmark. 

 
Staff was advised to change the footnote under the Accelerated Bridge Program – 
Federal Aid GANs Projects heading to indicate that GANs conversion will begin in 2015. 
Staff was also advised to add text explaining that there is an assumption that funding for 
the Green Line Extension project will come from a federal New Starts grant or the 
Commonwealth will fund the project, as it is a SIP commitment. The project description 
should clearly indicate that the project will extend to College Avenue with a spur to 
Union Square. 
 
Members then heard a public comment from Wig Zamore, Somerville Transportation 
Equity Partnership/Mystic View Task Force. He commented that Somerville residents do 
not want the Somerville – Route 28 Bridge over Gilman Street project to go forward. He 
noted that the bridge would interact with the Green Line Extension project. He voiced 
appreciation for the programming of the Green Line Extension project, but expressed 
concern that based on the cash flows for the project, it doesn’t appear that the project 
could be completed by the project deadline. D. Mohler responded that he had been 
assured that these are the cash flows for completing the project by the end of calendar 
year 2014. 
 
A motion to adopt the FFYs 2010 – 2013 TIP, incorporating the recommended changes, 
was made by M. Pratt, and seconded by John Romano, Massachusetts Turnpike 
Authority. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Subsequent motions were made in response to guidance from FHWA and FTA stating 
that the MPO should program all regionally significant projects from the early band of 
the RTP in the TIP. 
 
A motion to add to the Somerville – Assembly Square Roadways project – with $15 
million in ARRA funding and $13 million of other Commonwealth (I-CUBED) funding – 
to the FFYs 2010 – 2013 TIP was made by S. Woelfel, and seconded by T. Bent. The 
motion passed unanimously. 
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A motion to add the Weymouth, Hingham, and Rockland – South Weymouth Naval Air 
Station Access Improvements (Multi-Modal Center) to the FFY 2010 element of the FFYs 
2010 – 2013 TIP (to be fully funded by an earmark) was made by S. Woelfel, and 
seconded by M. Pratt. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
A motion to direct staff to prepare a list of projects in the region that would be eligible for 
ARRA funding based on readiness was made by E. Bourassa, and seconded by P. Regan. 
Without objection, staff was directed to prepare this list and to try to include projects 
from the Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR). 
 
A motion to re-open the adopted FFYs 2010 – 2013 TIP to incorporate the addition of the 
outlined funding for the Somerville – Assembly Square Roadways and Weymouth, 
Hingham, and Rockland – South Weymouth Naval Air Station Access Improvements 
(Multi-Modal Center) was made by M. Pratt, and seconded by S. Woelfel. The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Richard Azzalina, Fay, Spofford & Thorndike, pointed out that the earmark for the 
Malden – Pleasant Avenue Construction project that is programmed in the FFYs 2010 – 
2013 TIP is for construction only. An earmark for design was programmed in the FFYs 
2007 – 2012 TIP. He was assured that the design earmark does not have to be reflected in 
the new TIP. 
 
9. Minutes – Pam Wolfe, Manager of Certification Activities, MPO Staff 
 A motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of August 20 was made by S. Woelfel, 
and seconded by T. Bent. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
10. Route 60 Mobility Study – Malden and Medford – Seth Asante, MPO Staff 
S. Asante gave a presentation on the Route 60 Mobility Study. (This study was distributed 
to members on CD-rom prior to this meeting.) 
 
This study examined the Route 60 corridor, which provides access to the Malden Center 
MBTA station. The purpose of the study was to identify and analyze problem 
intersections, bus service issues, and bicycle and pedestrian issues along the corridor and 
to recommend ways to improve mobility and address safety problems. 
 
MPO staff met with city officials and conducted field research to identify problems in the 
corridor, which include the following: 

• pedestrian and traffic safety problems at the following Malden locations: 
o Fellsway East and Route 60 intersection 
o Commercial and Centre Streets 
o Centre and Main Streets 
o Centre and Ferry Streets 

• accessibility and congestion problems affecting MBTA buses at peak periods near 
Malden Station 

• congestion that results in buses on Route 60 failing to meet schedules 

Boston Region MPO Staff 
9/24/2009 



Transportation Planning and Programming Committee 
Meeting Minutes of September 24, 2009   

11

• pedestrian and traffic safety problems at the following Medford locations: 
o I-93/Salem Street (Route 60) Rotary 
o Salem Street and Hadley Place 
o Salem and Park Streets 
o Salem Street and Fellsway West 

 
The following are some recommendations that came out of the study: 

• At the Fellsway East and Route 60 intersection: add an east-bound left-turn bay to 
reduce rear-end collisions; retime and upgrade signals; and improve pedestrian 
signage 

• At Commercial and Centre Streets: coordinate signal timing for transit priority; 
coordinate signals on a loop off Route 60 to help improve bus schedule 
adherence; time signals for exclusive pedestrian phases; install a count-down 
signal for pedestrians accessing the MBTA station 

• At the I-93/Salem Street Rotary: install pedestrian guide marks 
• At the Salem and Spring Street intersection: install flashing beacons at crosswalks 
• At Salem Street and Fellsway West: reduce the travel lane and install a refuge 

median for pedestrians; and upgrade and coordinate traffic signals  
 
Following the presentation, members discussed the advantages and disadvantages of 
using exclusive pedestrian signal phases and flashing beacons at pedestrian crosswalks. 
 
J. Gallagher suggested that the MPO begin discussions about using the Congestion 
Mitigation and Air Quality Program in the TIP to begin funding intersection 
improvements that are recommended in MPO studies such as these. The MPO provided 
$2 million in the TIP for this purpose. Members agreed to discuss this topic as a future 
agenda item. 
 
A motion to approve the Route 60 Mobility Study was made by S. Woelfel, and seconded 
by J. Gillooly. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
11. Members Items 
S. Woelfel reported that in the past week MassHighway has advertised the Salem – Route 
1A (Bridge Street) and Bedford, Billerica, and Burlington – Middlesex Turnpike projects 
(the remaining projects in the MPO’s discretionary program) and approximately $3 
million worth of ARRA funded projects.  
D. Mohler reported that the design funding for the Bruce Freeman Memorial Rail Trail 
project has been obligated. This project will receive Statewide Enhancement funds. 
 
G. Esty inquired as to whether the list of ARRA eligible projects is available. D. Mohler 
replied that the list has not been finalized. 
 
J. Cosgrove reported that the MBTA was awarded $2.5 million in Transit Investment for 
Greenhouse Gas and Energy Reduction (TIGGER) stimulus funding to install wind 
turbines at several potential sites. 
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Members agreed to return to the Committee’s regular meeting schedule (the first and 
third Thursday of each month) and time (10:00 AM).  The first meeting in October may 
be postponed to accommodate receipt of the FFY 2010 ARRA project list from the 
Governor’s office.  
 
12. Adjourn 
A motion to adjourn the Transportation Planning and Programming Committee meeting 
and open the MPO meeting was made by S. Woelfel and seconded by M. Pratt. The 
motion passed unanimously.
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Transportation Planning and Programming Committee Meeting Attendance 
Thursday, September 24, 2009, 10:00 AM

 
Member Agencies  Representatives and Alternates  
EOT    David Mohler 
City of Boston   Jim Gillooly 
City of Newton   David Koses 
City of Somerville  Thomas Bent 
Federal Highway  Michael Chong 
 Administration 
MAPC    Eric Bourassa 
    Jim Gallagher    
MassHighway   Stephen Woelfel 

Mark Guenard 
Rachel Bain  

MassPike   John Romano 
MassPort   Lourenço Dantas 
MBTA    Joe Cosgrove 
MBTA Advisory Board Paul Regan 
Regional Transportation Malek Al-Khatib 

   Advisory Council Laura Wiener
    Steve Olanoff 
Town of Bedford  Richard Reed 
Town of Braintree  Christine Stickney 
Town of Framingham  Ginger Esty 
Town of Hopkinton  Mary Pratt 
 
    
 

 
MPO Staff/CTPS 
Michael Callahan 
Maureen Kelly 
Anne McGahan 
Hayes Morrison 
Sean Pfalzer 
Karl Quackenbush 
Arnie Soolman 
Mary Ellen Sullivan 
Pam Wolfe 
 
Other Attendees 
Lynn Ahlgren MetroWest Regional Transit 

Authority 
Richard Azzalina Fay, Spofford & Thorndike 
Roland Bartl  Town of Acton 
Dan Boynton Town of Lincoln 
Rosamond Delori Town of Lincoln 
Don DiMartino Town of Bellingham 
Arthur Frost MassHighway District 3 
Glenn Gibbs Town of Ipswich 
Danielle Gregoire State Representative 
William Gustus Town of Lynnfield 
Judy LaRocca Town of Concord 
Edward Marsteiner National Development 
Sue McQuaid Neponset Valley Chamber of 

Commerce 
Ellin Reisner Somerville Transportation Equity 

Partnership 
Bill Renault Town of Concord 
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John Snell Town of Lincoln 
Matt Zahler A Better City 
 Wig Zamore Somerville Transportation Equity 

Partnership/Mystic View Task 
Force 
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Memorandum 
 
To:      Transportation Planning and Programming Committee September 17, 2009 
 
From:  Mike Callahan, MPO Staff 
 
Re:   Summary of Public Workshops 
 
The MPO recently conducted three public workshops in the region to discuss and gather 
comments on the draft Plan Amendment and the draft FFYs 2010-2013 Transportation 
Improvement Program. They were in Norfolk on September 14, Woburn on September 
15, and Boston on September 16. Following is a summary of comments made at the 
meetings.   
 
September 14 – Norfolk 
 
In attendance were: Bill Bauser, Town of Wrenthem; Tony Centore, Town of Medfield; 
Don DiMartino, Town of Bellingham; Donna Jones, Resident of Norfolk; Timothy 
Kochan, MassHighway – District 5; Jack McFeeley, Town of Wrenthem; Irving Priest, 
Town of Wrenthem. 
 
Attendees made the following comments on the draft documents: 

• The $29 million allocated to the design of the Red Line-Blue Line Connector in 
the draft Plan Amendment should be allocated to other construction projects in 
the region.  

• Each project in the Plan and the Plan’s Universe of Projects should be given a 
total score based on the criteria ratings. The scores should be the basis for MPO 
decision-making. Scores should be published in the Plan for both selected 
projects and those not selected. 

• More information about the current state of the region’s transportation 
infrastructure should be included in the Plan. 

• It’s difficult for the general public to read and comprehend the Plan and TIP. 
Attendees expressed the following concerns:   

• Representation on the MPO has been insufficient for communities in the 
southwestern portion of the MPO area. 

 
September 15- Woburn 
 
In attendance were: Cameron Bain, Town of Stoneham; Pat Brown, citizen; Tom 
McLaughlin, Mayor of the City of Woburn; John Moberger, City of Lynn; Ben Tafoya, 
Chair of the Board of Selectmen, Town of Reading; Ed Tarallo, City of Woburn 
 
Attendees made the following comments on the draft documents: 

• North Suburban Planning Council communities are underrepresented among 
the projects selected for the draft FFYs 2010-2013 TIP.   



• The New Boston Street Bridge in Woburn should be added to the FFYs 2010-
2013 TIP.  

• Remaining HPP funds should be programmed in the FFYs 2010-2013 TIP for 
the Magazine Hill Park and Ride Lot in Woburn. 

• Thank you for including the Montvale Avenue project in the draft Plan 
Amendment and the Woburn Loop Bikeway project in the Universe of 
Projects for the TIP.   

• The West Street reconstruction project should be included in the FFYs 2010-
2013 TIP. This project is more cost effective than some of the larger projects 
in the TIP.  

• The Red Line-Blue Line Connector should not be designed without dedicating 
funds to construction.   

Attendees expressed the following concerns: 
• It takes too long to complete bike projects. 
• The reorganization of state transportation agencies into MassDOT may 

change the MPO’s structure.   
 
September 16 – Boston 
 
In attendance were: Dan Boynton, Town of Lincoln; Joe Beggan, Harvard University; 
Rev. Ellen M. Frith, AACT; Tom Kadzis, City of Boston; Chris Knoper, Southwest 
Boston CDC; Romin Koebel, Fenway CDC; Ellin Reisner, Somerville Transportation 
Equity Partnership (STEP); Alba Salvarrey, Boston resident; Wig Zamore, STEP and 
Mystic View Task Force. 
 
Attendees made the following comments on the draft documents:     

• Crosby’s Corner should remain on the final FFYs 2010-2013 TIP adopted at the 
end of the public comment period.     

• The Green Line Extension Project should appear on the draft FFYs 2010-2013 
TIP.   

Attendees expressed the following concerns: 
• Considerations should be made for improving the bus connections between the 

Green Line Extension Project and the other rapid transit lines, such as the Red 
Line at Davis Square and the Orange Line at Assembly Square.   

• Construction on Somerville Avenue in Somerville hinders accessibility for 
handicapped individuals.   

• There is poor accessibility for handicapped individuals at the Hynes Convention 
Center stop on the Green Line.   
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